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We acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land on which we live and work and pay our respect to  

                                                          Aboriginal elders past, present and future 

 

Proud member of the 
Seacliff Community of Schools 

 

P & C dates for 2016 
(2nd Wednesday of the month) 

 

7pm in the Staff Common Room 
 

    
      Term 4:   14th December 
 

    P & C dates for 2017 
 
     Term 1:  8th February, 8th March 
 

Bulli High School    
Newsletter    

       December, 2016 

  Upcoming Events 
 

Monday 12th December 
Year 11 Awards Assembly 

Presentation Night 
 

Wednesday 14th December 
STEM Unity Gaming Workshop 

P&C Meeting  
 

Thursday 15th December 
Years 7 -10 Awards Assemblies 

HSC results released  
 

Friday 16th December 
Last day of school for all students 

Summer Holidays! 
 

Monday 30th January  
Term 1 begins for Years 7, 11 & 12 Only 

 
Tuesday 31st January 

Term 1 begins for Years 8, 9 & 10 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

            Principal’s report 
 
             As the year draws to a close, I have had a look back over the 
newsletters for 2016. It has been a fantastic year for student achievement 
through quality teaching. I thank our community for the ongoing support Bulli 
High School receives and look forward to 2017. 
 
Year 7- 2017 Orientation Day 
Last week we welcomed Year 7- 2017 students and parents to Bulli High School. 
The morning was very well attended and students were clearly excited about 
coming to their local high school. Our Peer Support leaders confidently led tours 
of the school and answered non-stop questions from our new students. 
 
SRC Induction 
It was an absolute honour to attend the SRC Induction of the 2017 SRC which 
includes our new student leadership team. Congratulations to all students. Thank 
you to Mr Brett Pember (SRC coordinator) for his leadership and commitment to 
student leadership.  
Year 7: Imogen Fowles, Isabella Pickett, Evan Bissett, Hugo Szewcow 
Year 8: Callum Conway, Finnegan Callow, Sinead Heap, Evie Fulton 
Year 9: Louis Donovan, Zac Brett, Grace Myerscough, Dakota Tawse, Ellen Couch  
Year 10: Katie Allison, Sienna Hawksley, Olivia Heathcote, Zac Joseph-Wood, 
Monty Josh-Jones 
Year 11: Zoe Lewis(Captain), Hamish Bell(Captain), Kara Donald (Vice Captain), 
Jake Hodgson (Vice Captain), Maeve Couch (Senior Executive), Jared Roberts 
(Senior Executive). 
 
Outstanding Year 8 VALID Results for 2016 
This week the school received the results for the Science VALID tests sat by Year 8 
students in November. Bulli HS students were above State Average in all areas 
which included Extended Response, Knowledge and Understanding, Planning 
Design & Conducting, and Problem Solving & Communication. The number of 
students in the top two bands for each area were also above state average. Credit 
must go to Mrs Julie Swain and her science teachers who have high expectations 
of their students and instill in them a desire to achieve.   
Printed individual student reports will also arrive in schools  
in early February. 
 
 

 
 

Ursula Road, Bulli NSW 2516 www.bulli-hs.nsw.edu.au  

Telephone +61 (0)2 4284 8266 bulli-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Continued over page …….. 

http://www.bulli-hs.nsw.edu.au/
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Ursula Road, Bulli NSW 2516 www.bulli-hs.nsw.edu.au  
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Bulli High School   

Newsletter 

December, 2016 

Proud member of the 
Seacliff Community of Schools 

 

Uniform Shop Hours  
         Tuesdays:        1.15pm – 3.30pm 
         Thursdays:       1.15pm – 3.30pm 

  
School Office Hours 

 Mon, Tue, Thur & Fri:  8.30am – 3.30pm 

 Wednesday:                  8.30am – 3.00pm 

 
Student Absences 

 If your child is absent from school, please 
notify the office by calling 4284 8266 
extension 4 and following the prompts.    

 

Continued from previous page ……. 

 

This is an area of student wellbeing that we are committed to 
further developing. 
In 2017, under Robyn Lang’s guidance, the Developing Leaders 
Program will commence. Three teachers from the Seacliff CoS 
will be working togther to implement a program that will 
involve students from Bulli HS and a small group from each 
primary school. The project is funded by the Thirroul Lions 
Club and allows time for the three teachers to get together to 
plan and organise the training days which will be held at BHS. 
Participating students will then lead a project in their 
respective schools. This is a fantastic opportunity to develop 
student leadership at Bulli HS in collaboration with our 9 
partner primary schools. 
 
Enrichment Class 2018 

Students in Year 6, 2017 will be able to apply for one of two 
Enrichment classes for Year 7, 2018: The STEM class or the 
Arts class. We are introducing the second class in response to 
the continued demand and high calibre of past applicants. The 
two Enrichment classes will follow the same curriculum 
pattern as all students in Year 7, however each will have a 
unique focus which aims to further cater to the strengths and 
talents of students. Students will still sit the test and 
participate in the interview process. Application forms are 
available from Bulli High School Administration Office, the 
school website: www.bulli-h.schools.nsw.edu.au and our local 
Seacliff Community of Schools.  For more information, see the 
flier later in the newsletter. We believe these changes will 
further enhance the Enrichment classes for students. 
 
HSC Results 

We eagerly await the HSC results which will be released to 

students and schools on Thursday 15th December. Students 

may contact the HSC Results Inquiry Centre – 1300 13 83 23 

after results are released. The service offers a valuable 

opportunity for students to talk with experienced BOSTES 

staff who are able to answer questions about their HSC results 

or the systems behind determining and processing them. 

 

Continued over page …….. 

 

 

Register for E-News 

 
If you are already registered you will continue to 

receive our e-news bulletins. 

 

To register for e-news follow these steps: 

 

 Go to the school’s website: 

www.bulli-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 Click on tab ‘Newsletters & notes’ 

 Hit subscribe 

 Enter your name and email as requested 

and follow the prompts 

 You also have the option to download the 

App facility to your device 

http://www.bulli-hs.nsw.edu.au/
http://www.bulli-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Gonski Funding 

Bulli High School has utilised the funds received this year to provide teachers with release time to support student learning, to 

purchase furniture for the library which has enhanced the reading area, purchase blazers which are readily available to all 

students representing the school, to fund a teacher mentor for our Aboriginal students, to fund a teacher to work with faculties 

to cater to the individual needs of students, to fund Student learning Support officers to work with individual and small groups 

of students, and to develop our school leaders through the Growth Coaching leadership course. We are currently reviewing the 

last year of our current school Plan 2015 - 2017 and hence our expected expenditure of the 2017 funding. 

 

 

School Security    

Bulli High School is recognised under the Enclosed Lands Protection Act. No one has the right to be on the school grounds without 

permission. As a community member we are asking for your assistance with keeping our school secure by: 

 Remaining vigilant as you walk or drive past the school out of hours; 

 Reporting any trespassing or vandalism by phoning School Security on the toll free number 1300 880 021 

 This includes any motorbikes or antisocial behaviour on our school ovals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Bulli Little Athletics Association which uses our school oval have recently upgraded the discus facility and this is now a 

fantastic facility that our students are able to access. We appreciate any support from our community to ensure this and other 

equipment is treated with respect and maintained in top condition. 

 

Staff Farewells 

This year we say goodbye to Mr Peter Nousis, Head Teacher HSIE, as he moves on to St George Girls HS as Head Teacher 

History.  Mr Nousis will be missed for his passion for teaching and absolute commitment to his students.  

We also farewell Mr Phillip Holmes (Science) and Mrs Karyn Evans (LOTE) who are both retiring from full time permanent 

teaching positions. Both Phil and Karyn have been long standing, highly regarded members of our school and we wish each of 

them all the best in their retirement and thank them for their dedication to Bulli HS. We may see Mr Holmes and Ms Evans 

back completing some casual teaching next year. 

 

Parents & Citizens Association 

Our P & C led by president Mrs Barbara Brown, has worked tirelessly throughout the year to support the school and I thank 

them for their efforts, time and commitment to supporting our students and staff. I look forward to working with this 

wonderful group again next year. In particular, I can announce that in 2017 the Inaugural Post Card & Art Show will be held 

over the June long weekend. More details will be announced in the new year. 

 

Continued over page …….. 



 

Respect  -  Responsibility  -  Integrity 
Page | 4 

 

Continued from previous page ……. 

 

Daily Break Times 2017 

Next year there will be a slight change to our daily break times. We are swapping the short and long breaks so the first break, 

Recess, after Period 2, will be the longest at 45 minutes with Lunch after Period 4 being 25 minutes. In total students will still 

have the same amount of free time each day as they do now. This allows greater access to the canteen, and more time to get a 

drink, eat lunch and use the toilet facilities. Most students and staff eat breakfast before 7.30am each day, and at present have 

to wait until 1.20pm for a decent break. It will also mean students are outside for less time in the hotter part of the day. 

 

The new bell times are: 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

ROLL CALL 8.50  -  9.00 8.50  -  9.00 NO ROLL CALL 8.50  -  9.00 8.50  -  9.00 

Period 1 9.00  -  9.55 9.00  -  10.00 8.50  -  9.40 9.00  -  10.00 9.00  -  10.00 

Period 2 9.55  -  10.50 * 10.00  -  11.00 9.40  -  10.30 10.00  -  11.00 10.00  -  11.00 

RECESS 1 11.15  -  11.37 11.00  -  11.22 10.30  -  10.55 11.00  -  11.22 11.00  -  11.22  

RECESS 2 11.37  -  12.00 11.22  -  11.45 NO RECESS 2 11.22  -  11.45 11.22  -  11.45 

Period 3 12.00  -  12.55 11.45  -  12.45 10.55  -  11.45 11.45  -  12.45 11.45  -  12.45 

Period 4 12.55  -  1.50 12.45  -  1.45 11.45  -  12.35 12.45  -  1.45 12.45  -  1.45 

LUNCH  1.50  -  2.15 1.45  -  2.10 12.35  -  1.00 1.45  -  2.10 1.45  -  2.10 

Period 5 2.15  -  3.10 2.10  -  3.10 1.00  -  2.30 # 2.10  -  3.10 2.10  -  3.10 

 

* ASSEMBLY - MONDAY AFTER PERIOD 2 (10.50 – 11.15)     # SPORT - WEDNESDAY PERIOD 5        
 (If no assembly, same as Tuesday, Thursday, Friday) 
   
I wish all our students, staff and parents a wonderful and safe festive season. 

 

School resumes for Year 7, 11 & 12 on Monday 30th January and then all years on Tuesday 31st January. 

 
Chris Gregory 
Principal 

 
 

PRESENTATION NIGHT 2016 

Monday 12th December, 2016 

Our Annual Presentation Night will be held on Monday 12th December commencing at 7pm. The night is a great opportunity to 

recognise the fantastic academic, cultural and sporting achievements of our students. Letters have been sent to each award 

recipient. However, students are also encouraged to check the noticeboard outside Room 24 to see if they are receiving an 

award. 

Award recipients are asked to meet outside of the Hall at 6:30pm. Full school uniform is to be worn. 

We look forward to seeing as many family members and friends as possible. 

Ms Wilson and Ms Gardiner 

English Department 
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Deputy Principal’s News 
 

I’m amazed by how swiftly this year has passed. I hope for the students in my Year groups it has been a year of growth, 

learning and enjoyment.  I look forward to working with you again next year. 

I was fortunate to spend Thursday of this week with Year 10 on their Sydney camp. The students were having a wonderful 

time. Members of the community took the trouble to comment on how impressed they were with our students and their 

manner. Many thanks to the staff for their organisation and commitment. 

Over the past few weeks I have read the Semester 2 reports for students in Years 8 and 10. Students, please remember that 

the reports are not just for you to show your parents. They are also for you to read. Please carefully consider the advice that 

your teachers have given to help you improve as you move into your next year of school in 2017. 

Wishing you all a very happy Christmas and summer break. Stay safe in the sun. 

Mr Chris Neave 
Deputy Principal 
 

 
 
 
Deputy Principal’s News 
 
 House Winners 
 
Some of you may have seen our new school house flags. The colourful banners are a great starting point for strengthening our 

school spirit. By the time you read this we will have announced our inaugural House Shield winners at the awards presentation. 

I am not letting the cat out of the bag yet but congratulations to all those who earned house points through their contributions 

to a positive school spirit.  

 

I hope you have a safe and happy holiday season.   

 
Robyn Lang 

Deputy Principal 
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Bulli Students Achieving Personal Best 

As many of you are aware Bulli High School has a very active Facebook page where we share stories about the good things our 

kids are involved in. At the end of November, a very positive story about some girls in Year 9 and 10 was added. I am 

astounded by the response we got! It was amazing! The following screen shots show the impact it had being viewed by over 

80,000 people and liked by nearly 3,000. You can see the original post for yourselves below but I would like to add my own 

hearty congratulations to the girls for a job really well done!  

 

 

 
 
Congratulations to our strong U’15 Girls Waterpolo team representing Bulli High School at Raymond Terrace. 
Sarah Perram, Lara Brown, Piper Favelle, Olivia Fraser, Jasmin Petty, Scarlett Richards, Siarn Rowcliff, Tyler Scott, Sienna Stuart, 
Jade Swann 
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Science 
 
The Illawarra Coal Science Fair was held on Wednesday 30th November and we had five entries. The students spent a lot of 
time preparing their display boards and reports and all of them are to be commended on their diligent efforts.  

Congratulations to these students: 

Year 8: Blake Douglas, Amelie Downie and Isabelle Savill-Brown 

Year 10: Monty Josh-Jones, Cliodhna Maguire 

Blake and Cliodhna received Highly Commended certificates and medallions, a fantastic achievement.  

Thank you to Ms King who undertook the organisation and was also a judge on the day and also Miss Contarin who attended 

the Fair.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Both Year 9 Marine Studies classes went on an excursion to Bass Point on Friday 2nd December. They went snorkelling and also 

were able to learn about the heritage of the site whilst undertaking the Indigenous Cultural Walk. Thank you to Miss Contarin 

and Mr McKenzie for organising the day and also to Mr Deans who also accompanied them on the excursion.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Science faculty are very sad that Mr Phillip Holmes has decided to retire from teaching in a permanent capacity after 

having taught at Bulli High School for over 30 years. He is still passionate about teaching and will continue to work as a casual 

teacher next year which means we won’t be losing the expertise of an outstanding teacher and even more students will benefit 

from his enthusiastic lesson delivery. His replacement is Mr Nik Brankovic, an experienced Science and Physics teacher who will 

be joining us at the start of Term 1. He is very excited to be joining the Bulli HS staff and we will make him most welcome.  

Mrs Julie Swain 
Head Teacher 
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TAS  

UoW awards STEM & Design & Technology Awards 
Congratulations to our Year 12 Design & Technology students, Zahra Sassall & Tara Moodie who were recognised for their 
sustainable design projects @ the University of Wollongong Year 11 & 12 STEM awards ceremony on Friday 1st of December. 
The girls each pocketed a handy $125 cash prize for their efforts! Congratulations also go to our Year 11 Design & Technology 
students, Billie Mellinz & Jesse Appleton, who were also recognised for their 'Illuminate' lighting projects taking home a $100 
cash prize each! Your teachers & school community are very proud of you! 
 

 

 

 

Year 10 Food Technology Saving Chloe Saxby 
These incredible young girls from Bulli High School did their own cupcake stall fundraising to cover the cost of decorating and 
creating this gigantic cake for the Saving Chloe Saxby's Rainbow Disco at Woonona Bulli RSL. Miss Constable did a fantastic job 
coordinating the team, as did all of the Year 10 Food Technology students who contributed to the effort.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued over page …….. 
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Our State Champions Teaching Other Schools 
On Wednesday the 7th of December our NSW Aeronautical Velocity Challenge State Champions headed down to Lake Illawarra 
to lead a training day for the school's Harbour Centre (Support Unit). The team did a fantastic job leading students (& teachers) 
through rocket design & launching & represented our school & region with great pride. Thank you once again for your   

outstanding efforts. 

 
F1 in Schools State Finals 
Congratulations to all SIXTEEN of our students who recently represented our school at the F1 in Schools State Finals out at 
Western Sydney University. The event is a three day event and our students performed admirably. Special congratulations goes 
to 88 Miles Per Hour for attaining a wildcard through to the National Finals to be held in Adelaide in late February. This is the 
first time in the history of the competition a team from the Illawarra has qualified for this stage of the competition! 
 

Mr Steve Delaney 

Head Teacher 

 
 

PD/Health/PE 
Congratulations to all students who have enthusiastically participated in PDHPE and Sport throughout this term. There has 
been an overall improvement in students following correct procedures to leave early when required. Well done all!  
 
A special congratulations to Yvette Avery and Todd Methven on receiving Zone Blue Awards for athletics during the week.  We 
are very proud of your efforts. 
 
Please continue your healthy and active lifestyle over the school holidays. It is important that as you do this, you make safety 
your number one priority: 

 ensure you are protected from the sun 

 swim between the flags at patrolled beaches 

 exercise with a friend/family member 

 if you are out with friends always let your parents know where 
you will be and when you will be home. 

Enjoy your summer break so you can be ready and refreshed for an exciting 
2017! 
 
Mrs Sarah Costabile 
Head Teacher  
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Aboriginal Education 

As we head into the summer break I would like to acknowledge some of the fantastic events that Bulli High School has been a 

part of in 2016. This year we have had both Indigenous and non-Indigenous students participating in school and community 

events, the community morning tea, AIME at the University of Wollongong, cultural excursions, development of the school 

mural and NAIDOC Week celebrations. To finish off the year, Bulli has participated in another two events that were amazing.  

Koori STEM Camp 

Two weeks ago, the Koori Stem Camp was run in conjunction with the Science and Engineering School at University of 

Wollongong and local Elders.  Bulli High School had two students take up the opportunity to attend a three-night camp at Mt 

Keira Scout area. The camp was led by Elders that looked at traditional ways of applying Science which was then complimented 

with work in the laboratories at the university. The main focus was on strengthening Aboriginal Culture. Lachlan Tuck from 

Year 9 and Aaron Baird in year 10 attended the camp and both thoroughly enjoyed the experience. The students enjoyed STEM 

based activities, bushwalking, smoking ceremonies, storytelling by the campfire and visits to local Aboriginal sites.  

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Deadly Encouragement Awards 

As mentioned in the last newsletter, the inaugural Deadly Encouragement Awards were held at Waniora Public School in 

November. This was a very special event that involved both primary and secondary schools from Wollongong to Helensburgh. 

Each school had the opportunity to select two students to receive an award. The focus was on education and the awards were 

given for a variety of reasons including performance, involvement or attendance. The two students from Bulli High School that 

received awards were Kara Tuck in Year 12 for her contribution to the Indigenous school mural and Liam Boyce in year 7 for 

excellent attendance.  The awards were the idea of local Elder Uncle Richard but the planning in bringing this special event was 

done by the NIAECG.                                    

 

Continued over page …….. 
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A huge thankyou to the students that helped with the preparation on the day. Bulli High School catered for the event and we 

had some great helpers on hand to help with greeting and serving guests.  

  

                                         

 

 

 

Kara Tuck of Year 12 is to be commended on her efforts as event photographer and finally, to the staff of Bulli High School and 

the wider community that helped to make this event a very special occasion I personally say THANK YOU. 

     

I wish each student, their families and the wider community a very Merry Christmas. I look forward to another amazing year in 

2017. 

Leanne Hicks 

Aboriginal Tutor, Mentor and HSIE Teacher 
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Crossroads  
Recently Bulli High School hosted a ‘Living Books’ event at the library. This is a Wollongong City Council initiative whereby 
members of the community offer to share their diverse and fascinating life stories in open conversation with others.  Year 11 
students had preselected 2 ‘books’ of whom they were interested in speaking to and these conversations took place on 
November 17. The following comments from the students reflect the powerful impact of the experience. 
 
" I would highly encourage anyone to attend Living Books, as it was inspiring and enjoyable" Arabel Foster  
  
  " Living Books was a beautiful, enriching experience! I would recommend it to all senior students, as I know many of them 
would not take time to listen to these peoples’ stories in any other situation "Cheyne   
  
 "Living Books allowed me to experience things through someone else’s life.  Through laughter and meaningful words, this has 
opened my eyes to new thoughts" Sam Osborn  
                                            
 "Truly inspiring stories from strong individuals.  Would've loved to listen to even more living books!” Grace Garcia  

 
 " The living books not only discusses the powerful and eventful lives of certain individuals, it highlights important issues that 
we as humans must face in everyday life.  'Living Books' has shown me that no matter the situation you are facing during your 
lifetime, there will always be a light at the end of the tunnel.  If you or anyone you know is involved in a difficult situation never 
be afraid to seek help! Thank you all very much" Ben Fulton 
 
This event along with a Careers activity concluded the Crossroads programme for this year group. The students have 
participated in a range of activities throughout the year and judging by the evaluation of the programme, the best was 
certainly saved for last!!!! Thank you to all staff and students who have supported Crossroads in 2016. 
 
Katie Pidhirny 
Crossroads Co-ordinator 
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SRC News 

I’d like to begin by thanking all students in the SRC for their efforts throughout the year, in attending meetings, forwarding 

their ideas and supporting our initiatives.  

 

I’d like to acknowledge our outgoing members from both the junior and senior school. Thanks to Kasey Hargreaves, Ebony 

McGrath, Jack Gilfoyle, Olivia Fraser, Duncan Robinson and Ella Loomes for your service. I’m especially proud of the manner in 

which our departing seniors conducted themselves both during and following the Leadership Team elections, and wish to 

sincerely thank Emily McIntyre, Grace Garcia, Brooke Punnett and Samuel Oborn for their leadership, example and initiative. 

 

Welcome to our new SRC members, beginning with our Leadership Team for 2017. This team comprises Captains Zoe Lewis 

and Hamish Bell, Vice-Captains Kara Donald and Jake Hodgson and Senior Executives Maeve Couch and Jared Roberts. These 

are dynamic and resourceful young men and women who, I’m certain, will carry the leadership torch with aplomb and set a 

fine example for the school to emulate. 

 

We are fortunate to have new junior members joining us, too. These include Year 7 students Evan Bissett, Imogen Fowles, 

Isabella Pickett and Hugo Szewcow, who are all from 7C. Additionally, we are boosted by the arrival of Callum Conway, Evie 

Fulton and Sinead Heap from Year 8, Dakota Tawse from Year 9, together with Year 10 additions Sienna Hawksley, Olivia 

Heathcote and Monty Josh-Jones. I welcome you all, congratulate you on your election and commend you on your willingness 

to get involved. 

 

Our Need A Feed initiative was an amazing success, and I’m so proud of the Bulli High staff, students and community for getting 

behind it in such numbers. We were issued an orange bin of similar size and design to the medium-sized red-topped household 

waste bins, and it was generally of insufficient size to cope with the influx of donations. On more than one occasion, we had to 

arrange for an extra pickup on top of the one per week we had bargained for, and in one instance I had to take a load myself to 

the drop-off point. What an incredible response! Bulli High School was elevated to the number one location for donations in 

the Illawarra during this time, which is a fantastic result. We plan to do it again in Term 4 2017, so please help us to help this 

wonderful charity again next year. 

 

Overall, it has been another stellar year for the Bulli High School SRC. I wish all SRC members and their families a most relaxing 

and joyous Christmas, and hope you have a safe and enjoyable holiday. 

 

Mr B. Pember 

SRC Co-ordinator 
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Want to host a Japanese Student in 2017? 

Once again Bulli High School will be hosting a group of 20 Japanese students from  

Furukawa Reimei Junior High School in March 2016.  

 
We are seeking host families for the students from 

 March 16th through to March 21st. 

The Japanese students will live in your home and experience life with an Australian family with the aim of improving their 

English language skills. 

You will need to have an appropriate private sleeping space (they can share a room with one of your children) and provide 

them with most meals. Some lunches will be provided by the school. While you don’t need to do anything really special they 

will be with your family over the weekend and most family organise some sort of “tourist” activities. 

You will receive a small fee ($170) to help with the costs. 

If you would like to be involved in this enriching experience, please ask your child/ward to come and speak to me to add their 

name to the host family list. 

 

Regards, 

Robyn Lang 

Deputy Principal 
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Bulli Junior Soccer Club SEASON 2017 
Online registration is expected to be open by 10 January 2017 

and is available to everyone, so skip the queue and register 

online via our website. http://www.bullijuniorsoccer.com/ 

Registration day for Season 2017:  

Saturday 4th February 2017 10am-2pm at Woonona Bulli RSL Club 

 

Please check our website & Facebook page for further 

information regarding registration dates, fees etc. you can also 

contact us via email.  

WEBSITE : http://www.bullijuniorsoccer.com/ 

Facebook : Bulli junior soccer club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

http://www.bullijuniorsoccer.com/
http://www.bullijuniorsoccer.com/
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